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Expanding the Area Study boundary will also allow the City to properly plan for coming changes. For 

example, it would allow for an assessment to be made of whether to include the Maple Leaf Foods 

plant in the Protected Major Transit Station Area ahead of it being vacated in 2022. It would also 

ensure the City is not making decisions in "silos" and would afford an opportunity for the City to 

assess how ongoing appeals to Official Plan Amendment Nos. 144 and 231 in the area might be 

resolved through this process. 

We would appreciate confirmation from Staff that other lands within 800 metres of the GO Station, 

including 87 Ethel Avenue, will be included in the Study Area boundary going forward, as initially 

indicated. 

We appreciate the need for the Area Study to move quickly given the July 1, 2022 submission 

deadline of the MCR to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing and commit to working with 

Staff to meet that deadline. 

Once again, I would like to thank City Staff and Councillor Nunziata for commencing the Area Study 

as we truly believe this work will provide the foundation for a vibrant, inclusive, mixed-use, transit­

oriented neighbourhood to grow and thrive. 

Thank you in advance for your corisideration of this matter. 

Yours truly, 

87 Ethel Avenue Holdings Inc. 

Luigi Iacobelli 

President 

c.c. Councillor Nunziata councillor nunziata@toronto.ca


